
PMAA Meeting Minutes 

September 6, 2017 
 
 
The Penn Manor Alumni Association met Wednesday, September 6, 2017 in the high school 
library.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by President Melissa Ostrowski. The 
following members were in attendance: Melissa Ostrowski, Jan Mindish, Cindy LaMaster, 
Becca Carver, Fred Wilds, Nancy Smith, Jim Kirk, Nicki Nafziger, and Cindy Rhoades. 
 
Melissa Ostrowski asked whether there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of 
the previous meeting. Hearing none, on a motion by Becca Carver and a second by Cindy 
LaMaster, and a unanimous voice vote, the minutes were approved. 
 
There was no treasurer’s report. 
 
Kick Off Classic – About 300 pompoms were given out to the crowd attending the Kick Off 
Classic on August 31, 2017. This is the first year that PMAA attended the event. Everyone 
present felt that we should do this again next year.  
 
Homecoming – We are finalizing plans for homecoming on Friday, September 29, 2017. On 
a motion by Nicki Nafziger and a second by Becca Carver, and a unanimous voice vote, it 
was approved to purchase lights to use on our new tent and additional pompoms. Anyone 
available to help set-up should be at the field by 5:30 PM. Melissa Ostrowski will check to 
see if we can move our location closer to the field/entrance to generate more traffic. 
 
Comet Chatter – The Comet Chatter was sent out in late August. New this year was a sticker 
on the outside of envelopes thanking members for being lifetime members. For the next issue 
of the August/September Chatter, it was agreed that we will have two letters prepared – one 
reminding people to renew their dues and another letter thanking our lifetime members. The 
Life Skills class at the high school helped prepare the mailing. We will send them a thank you 
note and pompoms for each student to use at homecoming. 
 
Social at Copper Hill – The next social at Copper Hill will be held on Saturday, October 7, 
2017 from 6 to 8 PM. We are hoping the Saturday date will generate better participation. 
 
Website – Jan Mindish, Becca Carver and Cindy Rhoades will review the current website 
and give Charlie Reisinger the requested changes. 
 
Distinguished Alumni Event – Melissa Ostrowski, Becca Carver and Jan Mindish will head 
the committee planning the Distinguished Alumni event. The assembly to present the 
honorees to the high school seniors (and possibly juniors) will be Friday, April 13, 2018 at 
10:30 AM. A reception will be held in the evening. Volunteers to help plan are welcome. 
 
Bylaws – Nicki Nafziger and Cindy Rhoades agreed to review the current bylaws and make 
recommendations to update them. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. The next meeting will be held Tuesday, November 14, 
2017 at 6:30 PM in the high school library.  


